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Presentation of Our Lady’s Mission Statement 

We, the people of Presentation of Our Lady Catholic 
Church, are inspired by the Holy Spirit to live out Christ’s 

commandments by showing love to all people, through the 
gifts God has given each of us.   We commit ourselves to 
the virtues of faith, hope and love by worshipping God in 

word and sacrament.  Strengthened by God the Father, we 
shall strive to live out the Gospel in serving the needs of 

our parish faith family and the global community. 

Welcome New Members! 
Please register as a member of the par-
ish.   Forms are available at the Church 
entrance or at the Parish Office.  Return 
forms to an usher or to the parish office. 

Moving? 
Please notify the parish office. 

Sacramental Emergencies 
Anointing of the Sick 

Last Rites 
Death 

Please call (970) 471-1641 anytime 

Religious Education 
Children’s Classes 9:30 -10:30 a.m. 

Sundays, October - May 

Adult Inquirerôs Classes 

Sundays, Classes 9:30 -10:30 a.m.  
October to Easter Vigil 

Call Parish Office for information 

Baptism Classes  

 Call Parish Office for information 

Marriage Preparation 

Eight months prior to marriage 
Call Parish Office for information  

SUNDAY MASSES 
 Saturday Evening 4:30 p.m. 
 Sunday 8:30 a.m.
  10:30 a.m. 
                                           (Bilingual) 
                                           12:00 p.m. 
                                            (Spanish)        
 WEEKDAY MASSES 
Monday through Friday   8:00 a.m. 
ADORATION CHAPEL 
Mon. through Fri. 8:30 a.m.-12:00 p.m. &  
Fri. 6:00 p.m.— 9:00 p.m.  
CONFESSIONS  
Saturday 3:30 p.m.       
Sunday (Spanish) after 10:30 a.m. Mass and 
before the 12:00 Mass. 
 
 

PARISH STAFF 

Presentation of Our Lady 

Pastor Ext 119 Rev. Edward J.  
Poehlmann 

Deacon/
Religious Ed 

Ext 117 Deacon Geno  
Torrez 

Deacon  Deacon Sid Atencio 

Deacon  Deacon Edgar Valles 

Business  
Manager 

Ext 118 
Cell 

Julie Harris 
303-854-7037 

 If you need assistance from St. Vincent de Paul 
their extension is 122. 



August 20, 2017  
Twentieth Sunday in Ordinary Time 

 
Dear parishioners: 

I want to thank all those who participated in the Robert Manley Tynan 

Memorial Golf Tournament which benefits Presentation students in cath-

olic grade schools and high schools.  God bless our sponsors and our 

helpers.   

Families asking for infant baptism must make sure that godparents 

(padrinos) are married in the church and are confirmed.  Parents must be 

registered in the parish. 

RE Classes: Registration for next year will be in September.  We will 

also have parent, candidate and escort faith formation for those cel-

ebrating Quinceaneras.  Fall RE classes fee will be $75.  The clas-

ses will be limited to 25 students and will fill up fast.  All 2nd graders 

should register this fall for Reconciliation; they will  make 1st Com-

munion and Confirmation the following year.  There will be a com-

pulsory program for all parents whose children are in the program.  

You can register for this in September as well.  This also applies to 

the families of the older children who will be in the one year pro-

gram (grades 4, 5, 6 and up.)  RCIA will be similar.  All of our cate-

chists will be attending a one day workshop Aug 26 at the airport 

hotel and conference center.  You can take the train to the plane to 

get there. 

Please visit: presentationdenver.org.  Our parish website.   

It is the time of year that you can request scholarships for Presentation 

students in catholic grades schools and at Arrupe, Mullen, Holy Family 

and other Catholic high schools.  You must be a registered parishioner, 

using offertory envelopes to qualify.  Please contact me for an applica-

tion. 

An organization called Bread for the World has asked us to help alleviate 

poverty world wide.  On Sunday Aug. 20 we will collect a tithe for this 

ecumenical organization. 

I want to thank the Altar & Rosary for the beautiful new alb for travel.  

Also want to thank the Knights of Columbus for the new Mass kit.  God 

bless you all. 

I am going to Alaska next summer.  The trip is on the Coral Princess, 

June 10-20 and includes a land package of 3 days to the Denali National 

Park.  Those who book through Costco will receive a $475 shipboard 

credit.  Contact Princess, Costco Travel or any travel agent for info or to 

book.  Trip number is AB3. 

In this blessed summer season! 

Fr. Ed 

Abortion: Not a Privacy, But a 
Fundamental Moral Issue 
 

The pro-life movement has always 
fought against seemingly overwhelming 
odds. Yet, abortion clinics are closing 
down all over the nation. Since 1995, 
Planned Parenthood, for example, has 
closed clinics at a net rate of one per 
month. 
Doctors and nurses to staff these death 
clinics are becoming increasingly hard 
to find and keep. Some facilities resort 
to flying in out-of-state doctors because 
local practitioners are loath to associate 
themselves with the deadly trade. 
The pro-abortion lobby is losing not 
through any lack of resources. Millions 
of dollars flow into their coffers. It is not 
for lack of media sympathy, or pro-
abortion politicians. It is not just restric-
tive laws that explain the clinic closings. 
No, the reason abortion has so polar-
ized the nation is that it has become a 
moral issue that gnaws at the heart of 
mainstream America. The pro-life 
movement has succeeded in focusing 
the debate where it belongs: the break-
ing of Godôs Law by the taking of inno-
cent human life. 
This shifting of the debate has forced 
the pro-abortionists to abandon their 
false rhetoric of sexual liberation, femi-
nism and the plight of poor women. It 
has forced their enthusiastic supporters 
to become embarrassed apologists who 
must repackage abortion ñrightsò as a 
privacy issue, a regrettable yet neces-
sary evil. 
However, the more pro-abortion advo-
cates try to moderate their extremist 
message, the worse it becomes for their 
cause since the ugliness of abortion 
only highlights the artificiality of their 
cosmetic changes. 
The more compassionate they try to 
appear, the more indefensible becomes 
their support for turning the birth canal 
into a death canal. The more concern 
they express for young girls, the more 
horrific becomes their defense of the 
deliberate hiding of the abusers of mi-
nors who force abortions upon their 
victims and abuse them yet more. 
The more they begrudgingly 
acknowledge the humanity of the un-
born, the more tragic is the picture of 
the fully-formed child in the motherôs 
womb now seen through ultrasound 
images. 
The pro-life movementôs greatest victory 

is that it has made abortion a great mor-

al battle. On these grounds, huge sec-

tors of the American public now reject 

abortion. Those in the middle have ma-

jor reservations and doubts. A radical 

pro-death minority is left unmasked by 

the increasingly clear moral hideous-

ness of the barbaric practice. 



Nathan Haggensberger, Toni Jaquez, Kevin Dwyer, 
Judith Roehl, Vivian (Joy) Garcia, Hilbert Martinez, 
Paul David Salas, Cordy Maestas, Norma Aguilar, 
Fr. Jim Halloran, Fr. Mel Thompson, Dorothy 

Warner, Pauline Velarde, Rosemary Denning, James 
Bruce, Joe Cornejo, Mary Heit, Cruz Rodriguez, 
Teresina de Caprio, Robert Gallegos, and all those 
friends and family members who have gone before 

us, may they rest in eternal peace!!!!! 

Offertory 
 
Sunday, August 13, 2017 
 Offertory                 $2,962.41 
 Candles                                50.00 
  
Thank you very much for your 
continual and generous support. 

 

VOCATIONS PRAYER  
CALENDAR 

 
Sun         4th Theology & 3rd Theology 
Mon        2nd Theology & 1st Theology 
Tues        2nd Philosophy & 1st  
                Philosophy 
Wed        Spirituality Year 
Thurs      College Sophomores & 
                College Freshmen  
Fri           Vocations Ministry 
Sat           Applicants and Prospective 
                Seminarians 

Opel Enirson 
Fr. John Kaufman 
Fr. Tim Kremen 
Harry Felton 
Louise Stitzer 
Linda Torrez 
John Erger 
Jerry Phillips 
John Arguello 
Aida Andreatta 
Clorinda Trujillo 

The Parents of Laura Dement 
Catalina Rodriguez 
George Cummings 
Betty Cummings 
Shirley Goetzfried 
Audrey Medina 
Mary Jaromillo 
Catherine Gordon 
Dinah Batchelor 
Michael Danahy 
Msgr. Michael Glenn 
Charles Waugh 
Robert Fox 
Mary Gamez 
Robert Fox 
Gloria Garcia 
Lu Linan 
Joe Nation 
Daniel Miles 

Day Date Time Intention Offered By 

Sat. Aug 19 4:30 p.m. Connie Archuleta Frances Romero 

Sun. Aug 20 8:30 a.m. À Barbara Salas The Salas & Gifford  
Families 

  10:30 a.m. À Louise Apodaca 
(B/D) 

Jo Ann Phillips & family 

  12:00 p.m. 
(Spanish) 

Parishioners Fr. Ed 

Mon. Aug 21 8:00 a.m. À Vicente Contreras 
(Ann) 

Martha Deanda 

Tues. Aug 22 8:00 a.m.   

Wed. Aug 23 8:00 a.m.   

Thurs. Aug 24 8:00 a.m.   

Fri. Aug 25 8:00 a.m.   

Sat. Aug 26 4:30 p.m. À Carlos Romero Frances Romero 

Sun. Aug 27 8:30 a.m. Joan Pfenning 
(B/D) 

The Family 
 

  10:30 a.m. À Carmen I. Padilla 
(Ann) 

The Vallejo Family 

  12:00 p.m. 
(Spanish) 

À Gasper Romero (Ann) & 
À Johnny Romero 

The Romero Family 

            GABRIEL  HOUSE  

TRAINING FOR VOLUNTEERS 

Gabriel House will hold a training session for 

Volunteers on Saturday, September 16, 2017 

from 9:00 am to 3:00 pm at our new location 

Catholic Charities, 6240 Smith Rd. Denver,  

CO 80216.  Breakfast and lunch will be  

provided to attendees. Additional information,  

please contact Sheila Vieira (720) 799-9302 or 

email to SVieira@ccdenver.org 
 
 

òLet us more and more 

insist on raising 

funds of love, of kind-

ness, of understand-

ing, of peace. Money 

will come if we seek 

first the Kingdom of 

God - the rest will be 

given.ó   

The weekend tithe will go to help 

support an organization called 

Bread for the World that  has 

asked us to help alleviate poverty 

world wide.  The organization is a 

òcollective Christian voice urging 

our nationõs decision makers to 

end hunger at home and abroad.ó  

Please continue to be generous in 

your giving.   

There is a Finance  
Committee Meeting  

August 23, 2017  
Wednesday  

5:30 p.m. 
at the Rectory.  

mailto:SVieira@ccdenver.org


JOHN ERGER 
CHURCH GOODS 

BIBLESÅCRUCIFIXESÅROSARIES 

303-455-0456 

Archdiocese of  

Denver Mortuary 
Dedicated To Serving 

The Catholic Community 

Our Mission Is To Care For 
Our Deceased, Their 

Families & Their Friends 
12801 W. 44th Ave. 

Wheat Ridge 

303-424-7785 

Mt. Olivet 
Cemetery 

King Sooper Cards  
Remember to reload them. 
We receive 5% at no cost to 
you.  To purchase, please see 
Father Ed after Mass. 

Thank You To All Our 2017  
Golf Sponsors: 

Presenting Title Sponsor 
R.H. Bastiaans & Associates 

Hole Sponsors 
Citywide Banks 

Richard Campbell 
Connexion Asset Group, LLC  

Kathy Kenyon 
Fr. Ed Poehlmann 

St. Vincent de Paul Parish 
Driving Range Sponsor—Tom Moen 

Putting Green Sponsor—Hepp Foundation 


